STATE OF CONNECTICUT CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

March 16, 2023

Sue Bellion **Project Siting Specialist Eversource Energy** P.O. Box 270 Hartford, CT 06141-0270 susan.bellion@eversource.com

RE: PETITION NO. 1346 - The Connecticut Light and Power Company d/b/a Eversource Energy declaratory ruling, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, for the replacement and relocation of an existing telecommunications facility and an existing relay and control enclosure located at Manchester Substation, 250 Olcott Street, Manchester, Connecticut, and related substation improvements.

Dear Sue Bellion:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of the request for an additional extension of construction time for this Declaratory Ruling, dated March 15, 2023. Pursuant to Condition No. 2 of the Council's Declaratory Ruling dated July 20, 2018, your request for an extension of time until April 17, 2023, to complete the construction of this project is hereby approved.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should Eversource decide not to proceed with construction.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman **Executive Director**

Milwillel

c: Deborah Denfeld, Team Lead – Transmission Siting, Eversource Energy (deborah.denfeld@eversource.com)

Kathleen Shanley, Manager-Transmission Siting, Eversource Energy (kathleen.shanley@eversource.com)

The Honorable Jay Moran, Mayor, Town of Manchester (jmoran@manchesterct.gov) Steve Stephanou, General Manager, Town of Manchester (sstephanou@manchesterct.gov)

MAB/MP

From: Bellion, Susan J <susan.bellion@eversource.com>

Sent: Wednesday, March 15, 2023 5:52 PM

To: Bachman, Melanie < Melanie.Bachman@ct.gov >; CSC-DL Siting Council

<Siting.Council@ct.gov>

Cc: Shanley, Kathleen M < <u>kathleen.shanley@eversource.com</u>>; DENFELD, DEBORAH

<deborah.denfeld@eversource.com>

Subject: Re: Petition 1346: Manchester Substation: Extension of Construction Completion

I'm sorry—yes, I meant to say Manchester, not Montville!

Sue Bellion | Project Siting Specialist - Transmission Siting | Eversource Energy | susan.bellion@eversource.com | Direct: (860) 728-4628 Cell: (203) 313-4143

From: Bachman, Melanie < Melanie.Bachman@ct.gov >

Sent: Wednesday, March 15, 2023 4:20:37 PM

To: Bellion, Susan J < susan.bellion@eversource.com >; CSC-DL Siting Council

<Siting.Council@ct.gov>

Cc: Shanley, Kathleen M < kathleen M kathleen M kathleen M kathleen M kathleen.shanley@eversource.com>; DENFELD, DEBORAH

<deborah.denfeld@eversource.com>

Subject: RE: Petition 1346: Manchester Substation: Extension of Construction Completion

Good afternoon.

Has the Town of Manchester been notified?

Thanks.

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq.
Executive Director/Staff Attorney
Connecticut Siting Council
10 Franklin Square
New Britain, CT 06051
Office 860-827-2951
Cell 860-768-2548



CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message is intended only for the use of the individual(s) named above. Information in this e-mail or any attachment may be confidential or otherwise protected from disclosure by state or federal law. Any unauthorized use, dissemination, or copying of this message is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please refrain from reading this e-mail or any attachments and notify the sender immediately. Please destroy all copies of this communication.

From: Bellion, Susan J <susan.bellion@eversource.com>

Sent: Wednesday, March 15, 2023 4:11 PM

To: Bachman, Melanie < Melanie.Bachman@ct.gov>; CSC-DL Siting Council

<Siting.Council@ct.gov>

Cc: Shanley, Kathleen M <kathleen.shanley@eversource.com>; DENFELD, DEBORAH

<deborah.denfeld@eversource.com>

Subject: Petition 1346: Manchester Substation: Extension of Construction Completion

Dear Ms. Bachman:

We are requesting staff review and approval for extending the completion of construction until April 17, 2023 for the above referenced petition. The remaining work is completing the demolition of control house and telecommunications building, hauling out the demolished materials and the grading/stoning of the site. This work has been delayed due to the contractor and Eversource construction personnel being diverted to storm duty this week.

We have notified the Town of Montville of our intention to submit this request to the Council.

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions regarding this request.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Best,



Sue Bellion – Transmission Siting – Project Siting Specialist Eversource Energy Cell 203-313-4143 susan.bellion@eversource.com

